5 September 2023



Dear Parent/Carer

Installed Automated Gates on the Academy Vehicle Entrance

As we continue to develop our work at Oasis Academy Lord's Hill, we are always keen to ensure that our grounds, maintenance, and safety for all users is always improving and every so often we implement changes to our academy site.

To continue to ensure the safety of our students, staff, and visitors in the academy car park, we have installed new automated gates on our vehicle entrance during the summer break.

From Monday 11 September 2023, we will be implementing the following:

- The vehicle entrance will be closed during the hours 8.15am to 3.15pm
- The pedestrian gate will be open from 8.15am to 9.00am and from 2.45pm to allow students to arrive and leave the academy site. This gate will be locked during academy hours.
- If you have an appointment with a member of staff or are collecting your child during the academy day, please use the call system to speak to reception.
- Visitors will not be permitted to enter the academy site unless they have a prearranged meeting.
- At the beginning and end of the academy day, all parents should use the Rugby Club car park, which is situated next to the academy's vehicle entrance.
- Students with a blue badge will be issued with a pass for their parent to use the disabled bays in the academy car park.
- For community users our gates will be open from 3.15pm each weekday.

If you are dropping your child at the start of the day, or collecting at the end of the day, please ensure that you are not blocking access to roads for local residents. Vehicles must not stop on Romsey Road, as this can cause disruption and is a safety concern for other drivers. I ask that parents take extra care during these busy times of the day.

Thank you for your support with this important development on our academy site.

Executive Principal - Mr Benjamin Bond Head of School - Dr Karen Riding

Oasis Academy Lord's Hill Romsey Road, Southampton, SO16 8FA

Tel: 023 8039 3660 Email: info@oasislordshill.org















Oasis Community Learning is a Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England & Wales (No. 5398529) and an Exempt Charity Registered Office: 75 Westminster Bridge Road, London SE1 7HS









Academy Opening Times

Please be reminded that the academy is open daily from 8:25am until 4.00pm for students. Whilst we encourage students to arrive in good time for the start of the day, we are unable to allow students into the academy until 8:25am, unless they are specifically attending our breakfast club.

Breakfast club runs each morning from 8.00am. If your child would like to attend this, they will need to ensure that they register with the canteen staff and remain in the canteen area until 8.25am.

If you have any questions or concerns about the information in the letter, please contact us by email info@oasislordshill.org

Yours faithfully

Dr Karen Riding Head of School